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   Excellence  via via 
For the month of November, all officers took part in our 
annual in-service training where we recertified in less-
lethal options such as TASER, OC spray, and baton. 
 We then trained on Active Shooter/Threat Response.

During November, all officers finished their annual State 
of Ohio Continuing Professional Training requirements 
for 2023.

Mid-November, officers took part in a low-light/night 
range to practice using firearms in dark environments.

On 11/2/23, Officers Hall and Bronnenberg, along with 
officers from the City of Springboro Police Department, 
responded to a residence in the 8000 block of 
Woodbridge Court for a complaint of domestic violence 
involving a firearm. One suspect left the residence prior 
to officer’s arrival but was quickly located by assisting 
Springboro Police Officers. Upon investigation, the suspect 
was charged with Aggravated Menacing and transported 
to the Warren County Jail. 

On 11/2/23, Corporal Blaha and Officer Bronnenberg 
responded to a residence in the 5600 block of Bunnell 
Hill road for a complaint of domestic violence. Upon 
investigation, it was alleged that a suspect had knocked 
out the complainant’s facial piercing, causing injury. 
The suspect was arrested for Domestic Violence and 
transported to the Warren County Jail. 

On 11/8/23, Officer McWhorter responded to the Warren 
County Alternative School for a report of an altercation 
between students. Upon investigation, a juvenile was 
charged with Disorderly Conduct.

On 11/9/23, Officer McWhorter responded to a residence 
in the 200 block of East Pekin Road for a well-being 
check. Upon investigation, officers found the resident had 
been involved in a domestic incident, was charged with 
Domestic Violence and transported to the Warren County 
Jail.

On 11/18/23, Corporal Blaha and Officers Schrage and 
D. Williams, responded to a mutual aid request from the 
City of Springboro Police for a reported intoxicated driver 
at Taco Bell on West Central Avenue. The complainant 
stated there was an unresponsive person in a vehicle, in 
the drive-thru of the business. Upon investigation, the 
motorist was arrested for OVI. The motorist submitted to 
a breath test with the result of .194 BAC, which is more 
than twice the legal limit in the State of Ohio. 

On 11/21/23, Sergeant Bates and Corporal Morgan 
responded to a complaint of a two-car motor vehicle 
accident near the intersection of East State Route 73 and 
North State Route 48. The complainant of the accident 
advised that one of the vehicles had left the scene prior 
to officers responding. The operator of the vehicle who 
left the scene was located and charged with Assured 
Clear Distance and Leaving the Scene of a Motor Vehicle 
Accident. 

On 11/30/23, Sergeant Sweet and Officer Schrage 
responded to a complaint of an alleged intoxicated driver 
in the area of State Route 73 and Bunnell Hill Road. The 
suspect vehicle was located on East State Route 73 and 
stopped in traffic, out of gas. Upon investigation, a male 
motorist was arrested for OVI and driving on a suspended 
license. The motorist refused to submit to a breath test.
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